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Ms Gen Lucas 
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer 
Minerals Quarry Assessment 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 
 
By email: Gen.Lucas@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Ms Lucas 
 
Notice of Exhibition of amended application for Angus Place Extension Project (SSD 
5602) 
 
Thank you for your referral dated 10 March 2020 inviting comments from the Heritage 
Council of NSW on the above amended State Significant Development proposal. 
 
The subject site is not listed on the State Heritage Register (SHR), nor is it in the immediate 
vicinity of any SHR items. Further, the site does not contain any known historical 
archaeological deposits. However, in accordance with comments provided in 2018, the 
following consent conditions are recommended: 
 
Unexpected historical archaeological relics  
The applicant must ensure that if unexpected archaeological deposits or relics not identified 
and considered in the supporting documents for this approval are discovered, work must 
cease in the affected area(s) and the Heritage Council of NSW must be notified. Additional 
assessment and approval may be required prior to works continuing in the affected area(s) 
based on the nature of the discovery. 
Reason: This is a standard condition to identify to the applicant how to proceed if historical 
archaeological deposits or relics are unexpectedly identified during works. 
 
Aboriginal objects 
Should any Aboriginal objects be uncovered by the work which is not covered by a valid 
Aboriginal Heritage Impact Permit, excavation or disturbance of the area is to stop 
immediately and the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment is to be informed in 
accordance with the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974 (as amended). Works affecting 
Aboriginal objects on the site must not continue until the Department of Planning, Industry 
and Environment has been informed and the appropriate approvals are in place. Aboriginal 
objects must be managed in accordance with the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974. 
Reason: This is a standard condition to identify to the applicant how to proceed if Aboriginal 
objects are unexpectedly identified during works. 
 
The Department does not need to refer subsequent stages of this proposal to the Heritage 
Council of NSW.  
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If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Anna London, Senior 
Customer Strategies Officer at Heritage NSW, on 9873 8608 or 
anna.london@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 
Adrian Hohenzollern 
Senior Team Leader, Customer Strategies 
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
12 March 2020 
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